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NOVEMBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 
 

Hello everyone 

 

Contents:  

 

 

 

 

 

F&B Manawatū November Monthly Meeting –   

Tuesday 8th November 2022 @  7.30 p.m. 
 

PN City Library, George Street Entrance, Palmerston North 
(We are also offering this meeting on-line via Microsoft Teams – info below) 
Talk:         Ruahine Kiwi Project Update 
Speaker:   Ian Rasmussen, Ruahine Kiwi Coordinator 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

At the F&B Manawatū July 2021 monthly meeting, Paul Jansen, Dept of Conservation, 
introduced the Ruahine Kiwi Project, which aims to control predator pests in 13,000 ha of 
the Southern Ruahine Ranges, with the dream of returning Kiwi to the area by 2026 

Ian and members from the Ruahine Kiwi Project will provide an update on the progress 
on Palmerston North's nearest landscape scale pest control project  

The team will cover what has gone well and what areas need to be improved on. 
 

All welcome. Gold coin donation appreciated 
 

 

November monthly meeting   F&B 2023 calendars & diaries 
Branch needs help     Other organisation’s notices 

December Social meeting 
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If you are unable to attend our Monthly meeting in-person, we are also streaming the 
meeting via Microsoft Teams. If you wish to join the meeting via Teams, please email 

manawatu.branch@forestandbird.org.nz and we will send you the link You do not have to 
have Teams on your computer to join. 
 
Any queries, please email manawatu.branch@forestandbird.org.nz 
 

F&B MANAWATŪ NOVEMBER 2022 MONTHLY TRIP 
To be advised 

 
 

F&B 2023 CALENDARS AND DIARIES  
 

*** We still have some F&B Calendars and Diaries left*** 
 

Our November Monthly Meeting will be your last chance to buy a F&B calendar or diary. 

They make ideal Christmas presents and there is still time to send them overseas. 
 

If you would like to order a F&B 2023 Calendars and Diaries, please let me know by 
emailing  manawatu.branch@forestandbird.org.nz giving; 

• your name and contact number  

• how many calendars and/or diaries you would like. 

• The price is the same as last year – calendars @ $15 and the diaries @ $20.00  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HELP NEEDED 
 

F&B MANAWATŪ BRANCH is seeking someone with a working knowledge of Microsoft 
Teams to help them at their monthly meeting. If you are interested, please email us at 

manawatu.branch@forestandbird.org.nz  

 
 

 

mailto:manawatu.branch@forestandbird.org.nz
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mailto:manawatu.branch@forestandbird.org.nz
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OTHER EVENTS 
 

 
Alliance Francaise Cafe Scientifiqu e 

Talk in ENGLISH 
 

Date: Wednesday 9th November 2022 
Time: 7.00 p.m. 
Where:  Globe Theatre 

Jul iet te Vicente and Jef f  Robert ,  
f rom Massey Univers i ty,  wi l l  be 

ta lk ing about Volcanology in 
New Zealand.  Don' t  miss out on 

this  one-off  opportunity to learn 
on a fascinat ing topic!  
 

From 6 pm a l icensed bar/café 
service wi l l  be avai lable at  the 
Globe Theatre.  FREE event,  
donat ions welcome.  
 

 
 

POHANGINA DOWNHILL WALK 
 

DATE: Saturday 12th November, 2022 
TIME: 8.00 a.m. to 2.00p.m. (Time 
slots must be booked) 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1463137340818750
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Royal Society of New Zealand Manawatu Branch Inc      
 

November 2022 Lecture 
Tuesday 15 November, PN Central Library, George Street entrance @ 7.30 pm 
All Welcome 
 

Talk:The Politics of Plastic Pollution 
Speaker: Associate Professor Trisia Farrelly, Massey University 

 

Associate Professor Farrelly is an environmental anthropologist who 
researches plastic pollution and its relationships with climate 

change, human health and rights, and biodiversity loss. Her most 
recent work focusses on plastic pollution as waste colonialism, and 

includes Plastic Legacies: Pollution, Persistence and Politics (2021), 
to which she contributed as co-editor and author. Trisia will talk 

about her involvement in the United Nations Environment Assembly 
since 2017 and the resolution for a global plastics treaty. She will 

also discuss her role as technical advisor for Pacific Island countries 
and New Zealand’s potential role in negotiating a comprehensive 

and effective treaty.  
 

  Pukorokoro Miranda Shorebird Centre 

Exciting news: A  
New World Record Godwit Flight!! 

 
Late yesterday a juvenile godwit just 5 

months old (tagged in Alaska) touched 
down in Ansons Bay in northeast 
Tasmania and already a local birder is 

heading that way to look for it but very 
heavy rain in the area may make 

travelling to the site difficult. This godwit 
with the great number 234684 departed 

from Alaska on 13 October and certainly 
looks to have flown non-stop to 
Tasmania. This will not be the first one to 
make this flight as godwits are frequent 

summer visitors to Tasmania and we are 
sure this one was with a group but it is 
the first time a tagged bird has flown 

between Alaska and Tasmania. In the 
process it flew a minimum of 13,560km in 

11 days 1 hour. The previous long-
distance record of 13,050km set by the 

adult male 4BBRW in 2021 is blown out of the water by this young upstart. 
Many years ago, Mark Barter and others wader biologists calculated the potential flight 

range for these birds was possibly 11-13,000km based on departure weights. It is a pity 
Mark is not alive to see this but this one is for you Mark. By Adrian  25.10.22 

https://www.facebook.com/MirandaShorebirdCentre/photos/pcb.6155210641159252/6155191474494502/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVDiakuw8b3tJdPxXURGodwXHJlXGdeAk7MqQrsbIszBKUVv-_enLUdNZv-fDi6ARMF29_ClSngCmxudq0AET98ip2EYd0ZfUvM-hW5QGzpIuCKgwM9nQU9IB5ZTr5o_cxqmlPgC3V7EHVt_qu11mvcRKaGs2UkdZEulolSmDnTDYj-ZyJ83JgVerFLdfyDtK8HV28KYPceaG2_gCjFS4yysKSbFPUnZC4qsx-_sx9arw&__tn__=*bH-R
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An Exciting Egg Milestone!!! 

To date customers of The Egg Project have supplied just over 

2000 eggs to support the Ruahine Kiwi Project which total 

$1170.00 in value.  Quite the contribution! Eggs are used in the 

1000+ traps used within the project to eradicate pests and 

ensure that kiwi can be reintroduced by 2023.  

Our sincere thanks to Pip Chrystall and her team for their 

ongoing support, advocacy and mahi. 

 

 

F&B DECEMBER MEETING 

Manawatu Branch Annual Social – details to follow 
 

Tuesday 13th December, 2022 

We shall have a short presentation about 

Carnivorous plants  
by Pete Sebborn, F&B Manawatū Committee 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
I do hope I will see you at our November monthly meeting next week. 
 
Best wishes 

 

 
 
 

https://track.infoodle.com/f/a/N2bIhieSsShvhr_hXCMDXg~~/AABEcgA~/RgRlQavWP0QgaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudGhlZWdncHJvamVjdC5jby5uei9XA3NwY0IKY07dJl9j61yCClIaYW50aGVhZmFuZGJAaW5zcGlyZS5uZXQubnpYBAAAAhA~
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